
 Local resident email outlining concerns  
 
Good evening, 
 
I am writing this email in response to the circulated note regarding a 20 mile an hour speed 
limit.    
 
https://www.westmerseatowncouncil.gov.uk/Current-Surveys 
 
I am hoping you can advise me how the West Mersea Town Council propose to canvas local 
public opinion. I can of course respond as an individual but I think it would be more powerful if a 
consistent message came via the Town Council. 
 
You may recall at the time of your election we did communicate about the need for a lower 
speed limit on the island and I’m hoping that somehow we can capitalize on this initiative to do 
something about the situation.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
John Kent 

 

Minutes when the subject was raised, for info.  
 
Planning & Highways Committee meeting 17/02/25, item 25/09 
To discuss the email received, from a MOP, regarding road safety at the High Street and Church 
Road junction and decide further action.  
It was agreed unanimously to defer this item to the next Planning and Highways Committee 
Meeting.  
Proposed: Cllr Hinderwell, Seconded Cllr Webster. All in favour. 
 
Planning & Highways Committee meeting 17/03/25, item 25/17 
To discuss the email received, from a MOP, regarding road safety at the High Street and Church 
Road junction and decide further action. After discussion it was resolved unanimously to 
recommend to full council for West Mersea Town Council to explore the possibility of applying 
the 20’s Plenty’s scheme to applicable roads.  
Proposed: Cllr Hinderwell, Seconded: Cllr Webster. All in Favour. 
 
Council meeting 03/04/25, item 25/087 
MOP3- Raised concerns over speeding and asked what the council’s view was on adopting the 
20mph speed limit in certain areas 

 
 

 

https://www.westmerseatowncouncil.gov.uk/Current-Surveys

